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THE WEEK AT A GLANCE 

WC: Monday 16th March 2020 

 Piano 

 YR & Y1 Woodland Work 

 Y2 warm outdoor PE kit  

 Tennis 3-4 pm 

 Y4 March £32.50 Pioneer due this Mth 

 Contact details—only return if there 
are amendments 

 Y3&4 Football Club 3-4 pm 

 Y2 SATS Meeting—MU—2.50 pm 

 UU Dinner Money w/c 23/03-9.30am 

 Football Club Y1&2—3-4 pm 

 Art Club until 3-4pm 

 Radio Club 

 UU—Rugby—Outdoor Kit 

 Y1/2/3 Multi skills 3-4 pm 

 Y4 ICT Club 3-4 pm 

 

Governor-All About Me 
John is one of our parent Governors. 

John is the father of two girls: one 

in year 4 and the other, an ex pupil 

of Tibberton, now in year 5 at Mid-

dle School. 

In his day job , as well as teaching 

bigger students at the University, 

he is involved in International Part-

nership work. He is a long suffering 

supporter of Plymouth Argyle Foot-

ball team.  

 

 Lots of Forms…... 
Forms have been sent out to UU for the Aztec and Pio-

neer Trips. These need to be completed and returned to 

the office by 03/04 please. Dinner forms have been sent 

out. LU & MU back by 27/3 & UU back by 02/04 please. 

Contact details—please check book bags tonight. ONLY 

return if there are amendments please. 

We hope that the additional communication you have re-

ceived today has provided some clarity regarding our 

school and the current Coronavirus pandemic. We will be 

reviewing guidance daily and have been thinking ahead 

regarding upcoming events. Given the likelihood of a con-

tinued escalation in the spread of the virus we are sad to 

announce that we are cancelling the upcoming ISingPOP 

concert on Thursday 2nd of April. We do not feel it 

would be responsible, at this point, to hold a community 

concert. We are working closely with ISingPOP and are 

still intending to run the teaching sessions and the re-

cording sessions. We will then hold the concerts at a lat-

er date. I am sure you all will understand the necessity 

of this decision.  

Brighter news is that the sun has been shining this week 

and the children have been enjoying getting outside for 

lots of fresh air, lets hope it stays sunny over the week-

end!  Have a good weekend, Mr Gromski. 

Achievements 
Congratulations to all those children who received Head Teach-

er, writing, lunch time and value awards this week. Our value 

this half term is Courage. 



 

 
Tibberton “Mothering Sunday” Church Service 

 
Sunday March 22nd 

 
10.30 am 

 
All welcome 

 
Tea, Coffee and refreshments afterwards 

 
 

Come and show your appreciation for all the wonderful  
women who support and look after us! 

 
 

 

22nd 





Dates for St Peters Church Tibberton Diary 

Services are at 10.30am unless stated otherwise 
 12th April—Easter Service 
 21st June—School Songs of Praise Service—songs chosen by parents & children 

Mrs Helen Russell & 

her dedicated piano 

students performed in 

a lovely recital last 

weekend 


